
 

 

 

 

Unfortunately, our guest speaker George Mappas from the Battery Co. was unable to make it to our meeting 

on Tuesday morning, but we hope to reschedule him for another date. 

 

In lieu of George, we heard from Ian Coat with an update on his recent meeting with Tracy Johnstone at 

Campbelltown Council re the possibilities of working with other local services to assist the homeless in our 

council area. 

 

Here are a few of Ian’s notes from the meeting: 

 

Is there a homelessness problem in the area?  

There are not a lot of people overtly sleeping rough in the area.  Those who are sleeping rough from the 

eastern suburbs tend to gravitate to the city because that’s where the services are to support them - food, 

shelter, mental health and importantly financial services.  

 

There is however a significant number of young people and women with families who are couch surfing in the 

area.  The Service to Youth Council (SYC) provides some services in the area through their Eastern Case 

Manager.    

 

What support is already being supplied?  

 

St Martins Church (cnr Gorge and Lower NE Roads) puts together backpacks with basic hygiene and comfort 

items for homeless young people.  These are supplied to SYC for distribution where required.  

http://saintmartinscampbelltown.com/communityinvolvement/the-backpack-project  

 

The Salvation Army in Norwood offers some services into the eastern suburbs.  

 

The State Government has significant effort trying to deal with homelessness.  The Homelessness Gateway 

shows many services that are available.  

http://www.sa.gov.au/topics/housing/emergency-shelter-and-homelessness/homelessness-services-

providers/homelessness-service-providers/homelessness-gateway  

 

There is also a formal State government roadmap document that puts some of this into perspective. 

https://www.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/132348/Road-Map-for-a-Future-SA-Homelessness-

System-from-July-2015.pdf  

 

 



 

 

 

The primary service provider is United Communities.  United Care Wesley Bowden provides financial 

counselling to those in the Campbelltown area who require it. 

 

Baptist Care also provide a range of services including youth homeless service in South Australia. Baptist Care 

undertake family counselling for victims of domestic violence. http://www.baptistcaresa.org.au  

 

There is a Women’s shelter in Campbelltown which plans to establish an education centre.  This is the Central 

Domestic Violence Service Inc (Eastern Region). http://www.cdvs.com.au  

 

Thanks Ian, for all of your hard work! 

 

Weekly Challenge: Facebook Like for Magill Sunrise 

 

 

 

Occasionally I’ll be setting a weekly challenge for all members to help us further club goals. 

Our weekly challenge for this week is to invite friends to like our club Facebook page, so if you haven’t already 

done so, please do!  I emailed an instruction sheet earlier in the week and is an attachment with this Bulletin.  

As of Thursday, our current tally is 320 likes, with 27 new fans since our meeting, so thanks to everyone who 

has made an effort. Let’s try and get to 350 by next Tuesday! 

  



 

 

 

BON VOYAGE MINA 

 

It was Past President Mina’s final meeting before flying off to the UK and the challenge of swimming the 

English Channel (maybe now it’s the French Channel).  We had an emotional farewell and a chance to say 

Thank You and Bon Voyage.  Finally, thank you again Mina for the fantastic gift of the new President’s Hat – 

I’ll wear it with pride! All the best for your travels, and especially your Channel swim! 
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Kirsty Stark 

President Magill Sunrise 

• 24th August Combined Service Club dinner @ Campbelltown Council Function Centre  

• 10th October, combined Group 7 dinner  

• District Conference Mt Gambier 2017 = 27th to 30th April, Ian Coat co-ordinating accommodation.  

 

Upcoming One Thousand’s Meeting (17th Jan) 

 

Suggested breakfast in Nightingale Park, whilst burying new time capsule…… 

Mark T suggested raising $1,000 for a worthy cause to commemorate our One Thousand’s Meeting 

 

Campbelltown Pizza Festival 

 

The Campbelltown Pizza Festival kicks off on Friday 1st of July at Sorrelle’s with a Winter Lamb Shank Pizza 

plus music by Adelaide Just Jazz.  For more details on the Pizza Festival and all participants for the month of 

July click onto the link: http://campbelltown.sa.gov.au/pizzafestival  

 

 
 

  



 

 

 

Kirsty Stark 

    

Ian Coat 

Tuesday 6.50 for 7.00am 

Hectorville Sporting Club, Fisher Street, Magill

    

magill@rotaryclub.org.au

www.magill.rotary.org.au/

www.facebook.com/rotarymagill

    

        



 

 

 

www.rotarynews.info/district9520

    

 

 

 

 

    

6.30pm Campbelltown Athelstone Football Club 150 George St, Paradise 

6.15pm St Peter’s Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 

6.30pm Kent Town The Kent Town Hotel 76 Rundle Street, Kent Town 

7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood  

6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 

6.30pm Burnside The Feathers Hotel Glynburn Rd, Burnside 

6.30pm Morialta The Rezz Hotel 20 Hamilton Tce, Newton 

No Meetings

    

 

Norwood Rotary 

2nd and 4th Wednesdays at Manto Café 

1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays at Kensi  Hotel 

  



 

 

 

 

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of a worthy enterprise and in 

particular to encourage and foster: 

The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 

High ethical standards in business and professions: the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations: 

and the dignifying by every Rotarian of their occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

The application of the ideal service by every Rotarian to their personal, business and community life. 

The advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of business 

and professional people united in the ideal of service. 

 

 

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 

 

Is it the truth? 

Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 

 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 

 
 

 


